
 NORTH WALPOLE VILLAGE DISTRICT 
Minutes of the Board of Commissioners 

      Patrick Kiniry Melissa Colburn Celeste Aumand 
Office Tel: 603-445-2453 

 
Date December 7, 2021 

 
Commissioners:   Patrick Kiniry, Melissa Colburn, Celeste Aumand 
 
Attendees:  Bill Crawford, Fire; Bob McGuirk, Water 
 
Celeste Aumand was not in attendance. 
 
Meeting called to order at 7:15 by Com Kiniry 
 
 
FIRE 
Chief presented invoices totaling $ 4366.15, approved by motion from Patrick, seconded by Melissa, 
with two in favor. 
November payroll of $ 1998.91 was presented and approved by Patrick and Melissa. 
On Thursday, Engine#1 will go to Patriot Motors to fix the starting and other problems. 
Department posted “Ice not safe” signs at 4 places in the Village. 
Old Engine#1 has a broken mirror, which Chief will fix.  
Patrick has talked with Greg Gay and Mr. Gay has given permission to park the Old engine#1 on 
his lot at 8 Len-Tex Lane.  Capt. Colburn will drive the engine up and he and Patrick will cover it 
with a tarp. 
Chief Crawford noted that State Line had corrected all deficiencies that he had noted on a recent 
inspection and is currently up to code. 
The Departments report process to Firehouse/ESO has noted an increase in Dues up to $2,000, 
which will require an increase in 2022 budget. 
 
WATER: 
Bob attended an Operators Class at NHWW and received 5 credits on December 5, 2021. 
Bob contacted NHDES regarding registering Lead & Copper Test Sites. 
Invoice received from E E Houghton for installing a Fire Hydrant at the end of Willow Street of 
$6,200.00 and for paving the end of Willow and fixing the shut off for a charge of $655.56.  This will 
be taken out of Line Maintenance.  
 
Patrick noted receiving a “Letter of Deficiency” from NHDES.  This is in regards to the 1,4 Dioxide 
problem.  Village has to report progress on the progress to the NHDES. 
 
Sam Kenney, W&S, advised they will aid in obtaining grant money for Infrastructure projects. 
 
Patrick noted that GP wells #507 & 508 need new fence and gate replacements.  Patrick will look 
into possible grants.   Patrick noted that GP wells need to have pumps replaced.  Cushing & Sons is 
looking into the cost, so a Warrant article can be posted in the 2022 budget. 
Reconditioning of the Wells is nearly complete and #507 is back up and pumping 95% and #508 
should be back in operation by Friday, December 10. 
 
 



MISC: 
A resident noted water bubbling out storm drain on Russell Street.  It was a sewer problem and E 
E Houghton flushed the pipes and fixed the problem. 
 
Motion to adjourn meeting by Com Kiniry, seconded by Com Colburn, with two in favor. 
 
Meeting Adjourned at 8:15 PM. 
 
     ______________________________________ 
     Respectfully Submitted, 
     William H. Moses 
 
---------------------------------------- 
Patrick Kiniry, Chair 
 
 
----------------------------------------- 
Melissa Colburn 
 
 
----------------------------------------- 
Celeste Aumand. 
 
Note:  These are UNAPPROVED minutes.  Any Corrections will be found in the Minutes of the 
next Commissioner’s Meeting. 
 
The North Walpole Village District prohibits discrimination on the basis of race, color, national origin, sexual orientation, religion, age, 

disability, and marital or family status. 
The North Walpole Village District is an equal opportunity employer. 
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